ESM receives €2 billion loan
repayment from Greece

View PDF
20/02/2017
Press releases
ESM

Luxembourg - The European Stability Mechanism on Monday received a loan
repayment of €2 billion from the Greek government. The repayment was a
contractual obligation with the ESM and follows the sale of an asset by one of the
banks that took part in the 2015 banking recapitalisation, financed with ESM loans.

“The prompt payment shows Greece is a reliable contract partner. It is a sign that
the restructuring of the Greek banking sector is progressing well. We will continue to
work together with Greece during the remainder of the programme,” said Klaus
Regling, ESM Managing Director.

As part of the third assistance programme for Greece, the ESM disbursed €5.4 billion
to recapitalise Greek banks in 2015. Greece used the funds to recapitalise National

Bank of Greece (NBG) and Piraeus Bank. This money was taken out of the €25 billion
available to recapitalise the Greek banks as part of the third assistance programme.

One condition of the approval for recapitalising NBG was the sale of its subsidiary
Finansbank, and to use the proceeds to repay part of the recapitalisation. Once NBG
had done so, the ESM was entitled to request repayment of those proceeds from
Greece, resulting in the early repayment of part of the ESM loans.

The repayment does not impact the ongoing implementation of the short-term debt
measures for Greece.


https://www.esm.europa.eu/print/pdf/node/544
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